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COMPANY ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

Approval and Publication of Annual Report and Audited Financial Statements of the Company for  
the financial year ending 31 December 2024 

 

The Company hereby announces that, during the meeting of its Board of Directors held yesterday, 
Monday, 28th April 2025, the Company’s Annual Report and Audited Financial Statements for the 
financial year ended 31st December 2024 were approved in ESEF format (hereinafter the ‘ESEF 
Audited Financial Statements’).   

The Board of Directors resolved that the aforesaid ESEF Audited Financial Statements be submitted to 
the shareholder of the Company for their approval at the forthcoming Annual General Meeting which  
took place on the same day.   

The Board of Directors resolved to recommend to the Company’s Annual General Meeting that no 
dividend be declared in respect of the financial year ended 31st December 2024.   

Copies of the Company’s Audited Financial Statements for the financial year ended 31st December 
2024, as approved, are available for viewing at the Company’s registered office and on the Company’s 
website: Mercury Towers by Zaha Hadid Architects. 

Attached to this Company Announcement is a Directors’ Declaration on ESEF Annual Financial Reports. 

 

Variances from projections 

 

It is being announced that the Company closed the Financial Year ending 31st December 2024 with a 
profit after tax of €77,000. The Financial Analysis Summary published in June 2024 projected a profit 
after tax of €98,000.  

http://www.mercury.com.mt/
https://corporate.mercury.com.mt/investor-relation
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The variance between actual and projected was due to higher administrative expenses that included 
increases arising from higher trading costs and other ancillary costs on the four bonds. Lower than 
projected tax charges were not sufficient to offset the increase in administrative costs. 

 

Change of registered office 

 

During the meeting, the Board of Directors further resolved to change the registered office of the 
Company to Mercury Towers, J Portelli Offices, Triq San Gorg, San Giljan STJ 3202, Malta. 

 

 

 

Joseph Saliba 

Company Secretary  

 

29th April 2025 

http://www.mercury.com.mt/
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